
   A Guide to Parking Safely at Our Schools 
Inconsiderate and dangerous parking around our schools has become a big problem, putting the safety of children and others at risk. 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

One in five cars in the 

morning rush hour are taking 

children to school 
 

Please Do Not Park 

 On zigzag lines and in front  

of school entrances 

 By dropped kerbs 

 On resident’s  

driveways 

 Opposite or within  

10 metres of a junction – so 

children can see cars and they  

can see the children 

Your Questions Answered 

Can I park on zigzag markings if I’m only going to be there 

for a few minutes? 

No, under no circumstances should you park on zigzag lines 

at any time. They are there to protect children at school 

entrances and to provide a clear view for pedestrians and 

children crossing the road. 

Can I double park if I remain in my vehicle? 

No, vehicles parked in the middle of the road can be an obstruction to other road 

users and may obstruct the line of sight of pedestrians and children. 

We all want to keep our children safe around 

schools so here are some top tips on how you 

can make a difference. 

How can you help? 

 Make sure your child leaves and enters 

the vehicle safely from the pavement 

 Check for pedestrians and cyclists before 

opening car doors 

 Leave enough room on pavements for 

pedestrians, prams and wheelchair users  

Please park considerately around our 

schools and keep our children safe! 

 Do not double park 

 Take care when reversing 

 Turn your engine off if 

leaving your vehicle 



Please place your child’s artwork somewhere prominent such as on your 

Fridge or kitchen cabinet as a reminder. 

Have you Considered… 

Walking To School 

Walking to School is a great way for children to start the day as they will arrive at school 
fresh and alert. Smaller children can enjoy chatting with their parents during the walk 
and older children will enjoy the company of their friends. Socially and emotionally this 
can be an advantage. 

Children who walk to school with an adult have more opportunities to practice their road 
safety skills. 

Walking is an excellent way to build up regular exercise. Research shows that lack of 
exercise as a child can lead to ill health later in life as an adult. 

Young children should always be encouraged to hold your hand and walk away from the 
kerb.  

Parents of young children can share the duty of getting them to school by setting up a 
Walking Bus. A walking bus is a group of children walking to school under the supervision 
of at least two trained adults, one leading the group (driver) and one at the rear 
(conductor). If you wish to take part in this scheme with your school please discuss it 
with your Head Teacher. 

Cycling 

Cycling is a fun, environmentally friendly way to journey to and from school and helps to 
keep you fit. Parents can ride with younger children and older children will enjoy the 
independence cycling offers.  It is important to stay safe when cycling, so make sure the 
right safety gear is worn and that the bike has been checked and is fit for the road.  

Safer Cycling courses are available for delivery within school to ensure children receive 
proper training.  If you or your children cycle, read the Highway Code – it is not just for 
drivers!    Road signs and traffic lights apply to cyclists too.   Pavements should not be 
ridden on unless signs specifically indicate otherwise. 

Travelling by Bus 

Not everyone lives close enough to cycle or walk to school but most areas have a great 
local bus service.  Using the bus to travel to and from school is a fun, healthy way to get 
around.  It reduces pollution and congestion by having fewer cars around school.   

Be Safe Be Seen 

Even through the cold of winter it can still be a fun time for everyone to walk to school.   
Child pedestrian casualties though are most likely to happen in the darker mornings and 
afternoons.  Encourage your children to keep to well-lit areas and wear bright and 
reflective clothing so they can be safe and be seen. 

Pedestrians and cyclists may see drivers but the drivers may not see them even during 
daylight hours because the sun is lower in winter. 

Ensure you and your children are visible to other road users.   Wear reflective clothing at 
night: it shows up in car headlights. Florescent clothing is not so visible after dark. 

Cyclists should always use lights after dark, when it is raining, or if the weather is 
overcast.   It is illegal to ride a bike on the road without lights after dark;   a white light is 
required at the front of the cycle and red at the rear. 

Travelling by Car   

If it is unavoidable for you to transport your child to and from school by car, consider 
sharing the journey with a friend.  Car sharing is a great way to reduce congestion, share 
costs, cut stress and reduce wear and tear on your car whilst reducing parking problems 
around school. 

Parking a little distance away from school and walking the last part of the journey with 
children helps them arrive at school fresh and alert.  Younger children can enjoy chatting 
to parents during the walk and older children will enjoy the company of their friends.    

Travelling in Taxis 

If you have to travel by taxi, make sure it has seat belts.   Ask whether a child restraint 
can be provided or whether you can use your own.   Some black cabs have an integral 
booster cushion in the rear for older children. 

If the seat belts cannot be used (because the buckle is hidden under the seat, for 
example) ask the driver to fix it. If it cannot be fixed, do not use the vehicle – ask for a 
replacement. 

https://www.gov.uk/rules-for-cyclists-59-to-82

